Town of Antrim Board of Selectmen

Minutes of the November 20, 1995 meeting.

Board members present were: Tom Davis, Peter Moore, and Paula Clemente. Also present was Police Chief Brian Brown and Business Manager Phil Dwight.

The meeting opened at 7 p.m.

Chief Brown presented the proposed budget for 1996 for the Police Department totalling \$145,395, a 3.9% increase from this year. Included were adjustments for the 3 officers to bring their salaries into line with each other.

After discussion about this and other items the selectmen tentatively accepted the budget as presented, subject to final review after all departments had been reviewed.

The Selectmen then discussed with Brian a request for a speed limit sign on Buttercup Lane and a possible logging operation on Pleasant Street. He will check on both.

The minutes of the November 13 meeting were approved.

A Intent to Cut for Mattill was signed.

The appointment of Tom Dowling to the Rescue Squad was approved.

Phil was asked to write a property owner on West Street about possible renovations.

Tom indicated he would check on the construction of the house on Grove Street to be sure the conditions set by the Z.B.A. were being adhered to.

Phil reported that the Board of Land and Tax Appeals had ruled in favor of the Town in the abatement case of Crystal Bay Development.

Paula agreed to talk to a property owner about the use of a Tax Lien as provided by R.S.A. 72:38a.

No Selectmen was able to attend the Selectmen's Advisory Meeting on November 22.

Paula will get more information about the request by a group in Hillsboro to use the Town Gym.

Respectfully submitted, Philip T. Dwight, Business Manager